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Greetings Fullerton High School basketball families, alumni, and community. 

I want to start by thanking our families and everyone in our community who
supported our student athletes throughout a very challenging 2020-2021 school
year and season. Fortunately we were able to play an 18 game season this past
spring. Our program took a big step in the right direction this past season. After a
slow start, we finished 5-5 (4th place) in the very competitive freeway league,
including a win against a very successful Sonora program. This is the highest finish
for our program since 2007. The culture change our program is going through can
be attributed to the commitments that our players have made to each other, the
game, and pride they take in playing for FUHS. I especially want to thank the class of
2021 for their contributions to this program and building process. They have helped
set the tone for returning and future players. 

Our players were very fortunate to have the opportunity to play this past season in
our brand new beautiful facility. Each morning I arrive on campus I can't wait to step
into our gym for practice in the afternoon. I'm looking forward to all the memories
we will create within those four walls. 

The 2021-2022 basketball season is approaching fast. Be on the watch for
information, apparel, and game schedules. I am excited about what the future holds
for Fullerton High School Basketball. 

Yours in Tribe Hoops,
Erik Kamrath

A MESSAGE FROM COACH KAMRATH:
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STAY CONNECTED:
 

Twitter
@FUHSBasketball

 
Instagram

@fullertonindiansbasketball
 

Program Website:
fullertonbasketball.com

 

Head Varsity Coach



Coaching Staff Updates

.

 

Tribe Hoops is excited to welcome Troy Fregoso as the new Frosh/Soph coach for the 2021-2022
season. Meet Coach Fregoso:

 

Troy Fregoso was born in Anaheim but raised in Fullerton. He recently graduated from Fullerton
Union High School and played basketball all four years. He will be attending Fullerton College
majoring in Economics with thoughts of becoming a teacher. This will be Troy’s first year of
coaching and he is very excited. Troy always has the game on his mind and can’t wait to prove
himself as a great coach.

 

Troy will be a student as mentioned before and enjoys cooking, playing chess and being around
friends and family. Words can’t describe how eager he is to run practice and he is thankful for
how kind the other coaches have been to him through the start of his career. 

 

Coach Jones has moved up to the assistant varsity coaching position for the 2021-2022. He
has spent the last two seasons as the freshmen coach. 

Coach Perretta will now be taking over as the freshmen coach after running the Frosh/Soph
team last season. 

Coach Rhodes will remain as the JV coach in his second year.



A Message from the Program
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2021 All-League Selections

Our mission in the Fullerton Boys Basketball Program is to create an
environment that will allow our student athletes to grow as a team, as

players, and most importantly as people. Success on and off the floor is a
result of establishing a mentality that we can achieve more together if we

use our individual talents to help one another.

Junior Zane Mustafa
2021 2nd Team All-Freeway League Selection

Senior Nathaniel Owens
2021 1st Team All-Freeway League Selection

Sophomore Christian Hubbard
2021 1st Team All-Freeway League Selection 



A Message to our Seniors:
We want to thank you guys for all your hard work and dedication to our

program. Thank you for laying a foundation and helping change our culture here
at Fullerton. We wish you nothing but success in your future endeavors. 

Go Tribe!!!
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2021 Seniors - Where Are They Now?

Connor Flynn
attending Northern Texas

University 

Subin Kim 
attending UCI

Kenneth Chang
attending UCLA 

Nathaniel Owens 
attending FJC 

Alex Carbajal 
attending FJC

Jacob Ramirez
attending FJC

Josiah Yousling
attending FJC

Ben Lee
working at a KBBQ

Restaurant
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2021 Awards 
Mr. Def - Josiah Yousling

IFL - Kenneth Chang
MIP -Josiah Reed

Tribe on the Rise - Saint Martinez
 

 Our players were celebrated and honored during our
banquet ceremonies. The players above received extra

honors, which were voted on by their peers. Congrats to
everyone. 



2021/2022 Schedules



Stay Connected

@FUHSBasketball

@fullertonindiansbasketball
Booster Club:

President - Kirsten Hubbard 
Vice President - Enoch Yousling
Treasurer - Beth & Ruben Reed

Secretary - Tracy Kim
 

Email:
fuhsbasketballfastbreakclub@gmail.com

 
Program Website:

fullertonbasketball.com


